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  NORTHERN PIEDMONT                       RETRIEVER CLUB   

Dedicated to promoting the skills and breeding of working retrievers.

A NAHRA Affiliated Organization 
                        2005 Third Quarter Newsletter

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:

Greetings everyone,

Well, for most of us, the best part of the year is just around the corner!  We’d like to think the worst of the summer heat is over and it can’t be long until there’s a chill in the air and the hunting seasons will begin.  And hopefully, we’ve all made good use of the time to prepare our dogs to really excel in the field.

This is also the time when we need to think about and plan for our Fall Hunt Test, September 23rd – 25th.  This is it folks, the event that makes the club financially.  It’s the event that allows us to buy our equipment, hold first class training sessions, run other tests during the year, and hold our two social events.  So it’s a time when all club members need to rally and come out and support the club.  Bring your dogs and run them, come out and help, come to the banquet Saturday evening.  And if you have items to donate for door prizes or the raffle, please let us know.

In the past, we have spent considerable money hiring boy scouts to work for us.  This year, due to the generally lower numbers of dogs running each stake, we will attempt to minimize the amount of paid help we need.  So it is even more important for everyone to come out and work.  Let Tom know what days you’ll be there.  As always, I know we can count on the NPRC membership to put on a first class testing event!

Looking ahead, we’re planning our Fall upland hunt for the second weekend of November.  This year, we will have a three day event where those who want a longer hunting experience can come up to Doug Borman’s shooting preserve near Lewistown on Friday, November 11th.  On Saturday, the grounds will also be available for our traditional upland hunting, with an evening meal and bonfire, complete with those entertaining stories from Tom.  Sunday will be a regular training day at Derek Smith’s Farm near Newport in Perry County.  There are several motels in the Lewistown area for those traveling long distances.  More on this via e-mail as the time gets closer.

Hope to see all of you at the September training session too!  Look for upland work, breakout sessions for concept training, and real test scenarios to evaluate your dog – and you!

Hunt ‘em up!

Jon
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2005 NPRC OFFICERS

President:          jonvernam at yahoo dot comemail:  Jon Vernam
   717-834-4074
    



Vice-President: nitro1 at dejazzd dot com email:  Bob Andrews
    610-473-2299   


Sec/Treasurer:
 Tom Johnston
   717-444-3691     email: tkjohnston at pa dot net
Training:
 Frank Plewa        717-334-7135
    email:  swampcop at superpa dot net
Newsletter:         Larry Housman   410-837-5873     email:  lshousman at netzero dot com 
Board of Directors

Dotty Waldrep
717-292-9158

                          

Mike George
410-388-1570   email:  ravenmaniac411 at comcast dot net
     
   

Jeff Riebling
717-630-9422
email:   JeffRiebling at aol dot com 


Bruce Jenkins
717-258-6197
email: scuzlbt at aol dot com
______________________________________________________________________________

CLUB SPONSORS
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Frank Plewa -
1479 Hanover Road
Gettysburg, PA 17325
7173347135




MIKE TOME

BRUNSWICK, MARYLAND

BRUCE JENKINS

BOILING SPRINGS, PENNSYLVANIA

______________________________________________________________________________

MEMBER UPDATES

Jeff Riebling and Cheryl

Jackie Lutskus

842 N. Biesecker Road


2804 College View Drive
Thomasville, PA 17364


Churchville, MD   21028
717-792-9463

JeffRiebling at aol dot com

Steve Snyder new email address: sdsnyds at verizon dot net
Betty & Dan Schmidt new email addresses:  btybop@msn.com & DJSchm30@msn.com
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WAY TO GO

Mike Minchoff and Gauge


Junior FTW at the NPRC NFRA Test in June
Larry Housman and The Goon

Senior Pass at the NPRC NFRA Test in June






2 Senior Passes at the Atlantic Flyway NFRA Test in June

Senior Pass at the Horseshoe HRC in July

2 Intermediate Passes at the Horseshoe HRC in July

Tom Johnston and Mabel


Senior Pass at the NPRC NFRA Test in June

Jon Vernam and Lea


Senior Pass at the SWPA Test in August






Senior Pass at the HHHRA Test in September

Jackie Lutskus and Silkie


Junior Pass at the NPRC NFRA Test in June
Frank Plewa and Trouble


2 Master FTW’s at the NPRC NFRA Test in June, MFR Title!!
Open FTW at the Atlantic Flyway NFRA Test in June

Frank Plewa and Kernel


Master  Pass at the NPRC NFRA Test in June






2 Master FTW’s at the Atlantic Flyway NFRA Test in June






Master Pass at the Atlantic Flyway NFRA Test in June






2 Senior passes at the SWPA Test in August

Frank Plewa and Carbon


Master  Pass at the NPRC NFRA Test in June






2 Master Passes at the Atlantic Flyway NFRA Test in June






2 Senior Passes at the SWPA Test in August

Dave Henderson and Deke


2 Master  Passes at the NPRC NFRA Test in June
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At our June NFRA Test, Mike Minchoff shows off the club’s first Non-Trouble Field Test Winner Award toDan Kotarski, Tom Johnston and Jackie Lutskus.  Since I believe this photo was taken on Sunday, it’s a safe bet that if Mr. Kotarski’s left hand was not resting on Mr. Minchoff’s tailgate, his head would have been resting on Mr. Minchoff’s shoulder! (Photo courtesy Frank Plewa)
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ANNUAL PICNIC AT STARVIEW SPORTSMEN’S CLUB

Our annual picnic and dog follies was once again held on the spacious grounds of the Starview Sportsmen’s Club in beautiful York County on Saturday, July 9th.    The highlight this year was the one handed shooting demonstration put on by our own Laurie Clark, who managed to dust several clay targets despite the handicap of having her gun hand swelling larger and larger by the minute, due to the unfortunate occurrence of some inconsiderate motorist who refused to yield the right of way at an intersection.  Thanks as always to Denny and Sherry, who always put on a great party for our fairly disreputable group.  Congratulations to the winners of the various doggie games.  If you let me know who you were, I’ll get you in the next issue.
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Tom Johnston attempts to poison a small pup
          The group watching the fastest dog competition (Photos courtesy Betty Schmidt)

________________________________________________________________________

UPCOMING EVENTS

September 23-25th – Fall Hunt Test –  Cumberland County.

October 9th – Training Session, 8:00 AM - Twin Pond Kennels (Armstrong Property), 11789 Ridgeway Court, Monrovia, Frederick County, MD.  From I-70, exit 62 south on Rt. 75 toward Hyattstown.  Follow Rt. 75 under railroad overpass and past German Brethren Church.  Turn left on Weller Road, then left on Lynn Burke Road.  Ridgeway Court is first left.  We must clean up after our dogs, so please bring baggies!!!!  
November 11-12th – NPRC Hunt - Location to be determined.

November 13th – Training Session, 8:00 AM - Location to be determined.

December 11th – Training Session, 9:00 AM - Adams County.  Directions: West on Route 30 to the square (round intersection) in Gettysburg.  Turn right onto Carlisle Street (PA Route 34) and proceed north to West Broadway Street, which is one block past the only light you will see.  Turn left onto Broadway Street and continue along Broadway to College Avenue.  Turn right onto College Avenue, which will quickly bend to the left.  This is now Mummasburg Road, which will lead you to the site approximately 2 miles outside Gettysburg.  We’ll have the orange signs out, so look for them. 
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MINDLESS RAMBLINGS  

Our first NFRA test in June was a good one, although it would have been nice to have a few more of you join us.  Those that were there had a great time, with the possible exception of some of the workers that got stuck in a boat picking up “no birds” all afternoon (sorry Jeff!)  Perhaps if we have someone that is not completely brain dead as test chair next year things will go quicker!  The tests themselves were a lot of fun, with the only real issue the wait between dogs going from one venue to another.  We’ll do better on that score next time, and I hope more of you come out and run.  We’ll try not to schedule it for Father’s Day weekend in the future.  The NFRA tests are very similar to the NAHRA tests, with a bit more challenge to them but with a scoring system that recognizes the tests are hard, and allows you to have a mediocre series and still come back and keep playing.  I really think running different venues exposes you and your dog to different situations, all of which is good for both of you.  The follow up test in New York the next weekend was very well received, and we had quite a few new faces, including some new field trial folks joining us.  Val Plewa judged with the famous Justin Tackett, and it was quite an experience to run under them.  I must say that I enjoyed the Senior experience quite a bit more than the Master experience, but how else are you going to learn if you don’t try some things that are a little bit beyond what you’re comfortable with. Special congratulations to Mike Minchoff and Gauge, who qualified as Field Test Winner in the Junior stake at our test.
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Sunday’s qualifying handlers at our NFRA Test – Larry Housman, Tom Johnston, Frank Plewa, 

Jackie Lutskus, Mike Minchoff, Sue Snow& Joseph McCann.  (Photo Courtesy Mrs. Plewa)
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Joe McCann receives a Senior ribbon from co-judges Val Plewa & Justin Tackett

up in New York (Photo courtesy Frank Plewa)
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MINDLESS RAMBLINGS  (continued)

A number of you have noted that the list of titles on the website has not been completely updated this year.  If you have a title that not listed, please send me an email and I’ll get you put on.  Same thing with test passes – if you don’t tell me, I likely don’t know, especially if it’s a test that I didn’t attend.
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   Bruce Jenkins, well-known yellow dog man, strangles a black at            
Tom Johnston &  Larry Housman plead their case with NFRA 

   the picnic. ( Photo courtesy Betty Schmidt)


Judge Brad Lindberg (Photo courtesy Jackie Lutskus)

NORTHERN PIEDMONT RETRIEVER CLUB

1278 Battery Avenue

Baltimore, Maryland  21230-4302

